
 

Grand Junction, Colo. 
(No Date. Between Dec. 13, 1921 & Dec. 27, 1921) 
 
 
The City Council of Grand junction met in regular session at 4:00 P.M. 
with Mayor Cherrington presiding. The Commissioners present were 
Cherington, Garber, Peck, Blackstone and Fonder. The city Attorney was 
also present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Fonder, seconded by Commissioner Peck that the 
Commissioner of Finance be instructed to apply to the Secretary of 
State for special licenses for motor vehicles owned by the city. Motion 

carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Peck, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone, that 
we recommend to the incoming council that the parking regulations in 
the congested district be marked plainly by being painted and that the 
regulations be enforced by the city authorities, as per request of the 
Lions -Club. Motion carried. 
 
The City Council having Made a deMand on the Fair Association for the 
10% amounting to about $700.00 due the city from the Association from 
the sale of tickets during the fair week. A communication was read from 
Secretary Wood of the Fair Association, stating that there was no money 
in the treasury with which to pay the demand. No further action was 
taken by the council. 

 
Moved by Peck, seconded by Garber, that the report of the auditor be 
referred to City Treasurer. Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Garber, seconded by Peck that the Quarterly report of 
Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty be referred to City Treasurer. 
Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Peck, seconded by Garber, that the report of Commissioner of 
Highways be referred to the Auditor. Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Peck, seconded by Blackstone, that the report of Commissioners 
of water and sewers be referred to the auditor. Motion carried. 
 

Moved by Peck, seconded by Fonder that Oscar Gervais be allowed a 
temporary permit to erect an electric sign at the Milne Building on 
Colorado Avenue on payment of $1.00. Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Peck, seconded by Garber that the following bills be allowed 
 
 

Number Fund To whom paid Amount For 

     

33,931 PoliceF. F. J. Gilley $110.00 Asst. Chief 



33,932 PoliceF. R. F. Oakes 100.00 Fireman 

33,933 Police C. W. Hunnel 100.00 Fireman 

33,934 Police C. L. Downing 100.00 Fireman 

33,935 Police J. C. Schmidt 100.00 Police 

33,936 Police C. C. Knowles 100.00 Police 

33,937 Police Joe Collier 100.00 Police 

33,938 Police Jeff Stephens 100.00 Police 

33,939 Sewer Roy Garber 49.00 14 days labor 

33,940 Sewer Jim Taylor 28.00 8 days labor. 

33,941 Sewer Glen Garber 38.50 11 days labor 

33,942 Sewer W. L. Frazee 17.50 5 days labor 

33,943 Health E. O. Stacy 52.00 8 days with team 

33,944 General Free Rest Room 12.50 Dec. rent 

33,945 General Outing Shop 5.75 Supplies 

33,946 General Outing Shop 2.00 Supplies 

33,497 General The Fair Store 4.96 Chese cloth 

33,948 Highways H. J. Gigrich 3.05 Hardware 

33,949 Highways J.H.Holseybrook 28.00 8 days - teamster 

33,950 Highways W.H.Gilley 42.00 12 days teamster 

33,951 Highways Chas Hoor 35.00 10 days teamster 

33,952 Highways Pete Daney 42.00 12 days teamster 

33,953 Highways Ed Vinton 42.00 12 days street cleaning 

33,954 Highways Wm Moore 42.00 Ditte 

33,955 Highways J. W. Haynes 15.75 4-1/2 days Sprinkler 

33,956 Highways U.S.Elder 5.25 1-1/2 days labor 

33,957 Highways A. Allison 1.75 1/2 day labor 

33,958 Park F.W. Potorf 40.00 1/2 mo. salary 

 

 
On Roll Call the Commissioners voted as follows: 
 
Cherrington - Aye; Garber - Aye; Blackstone - Aye; Peck - Aye; Fonder - 
Aye; 
 
All Commissioners voting Aye the motion was declared carried. 
 
Moved by Peck seconded by Garber to adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ John B. Fonder 
________ 
City Clerk 
 

 


